COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, October 10, 2015
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), William F. Maier, Vernice D. Cowell, Nancy J. Fishell and Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Elise L. Fitzsimmons and Dennis B. Guerri
Public Present: Shelia Bosari, Julia Kay Grace & Michael McEnerney.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:03 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio distributed copies of the agendas to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None. 

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting –Mr. Lerner informed the committee that the minutes would be reviewed at the November meeting.

3. Dam Management -  

a. Lancelot Lake Dam Phase II Schedule - Mr. Lerner stated that he and Mr. Ronzio met with the project manager from Tighe and Bond and everything is moving along and as of September 30th the engineering contract has been signed. Mr. Lerner offered a copy of the contract to those who wish to read it. Mr. Lerner explained that the district hired a local contractor to pull four concrete posts next to the Lancelot Dam spillway so the test-boring subcontractor could access the central portion of the dam. He stated that the posts would not be replaced at this time as access is limited to tracked vehicles but when the project is complete, the engineer will have to decide whether or not this access point will be used. Mr. Ronzio noted that he was present when the test borings were taken. He stated that the boring crew’s test bores were between 25 and 30 feet. Mr. Ronzio stated that he also took numerous photographs including photos of the test samples and that these digital images were available if anyone wanted to look at them. Mr. Ronzio also noted explains that a wetland’s biologist had visited and re-flagged the site.    
b. Lancelot Lake Phase II Engineering Report - Mr. Lerner stated that the engineering report should be ready in February.
c. Lancelot Lake Property Acquisitions/Easements STATUS - Mr. Lerner stated that this is a work in progress. He noted that it has been a very busy September and he has not been able to coordinate a mutually agreeable time to sit down with the Town. Mr. Ronzio detailed the two properties on Sir Galahad Drive that need to be acquired and the one easement on Arrow Lane that needed to be finalized.  
4. Lake Management - 

a. ACT Year End Report - Mr. Maier stated the budget expenditures would be slightly higher than anticipated due to the unusual algae conditions at Excalibur Lake. He then stated that Aquatic Controls Technology (ACT) would have the survey ready for the November meeting. Mr. Maier presented a weed harvester report that he would present at the December Conservation Commission meeting. He asked that committee to review the document and send him any comments they may have.  
b. Mechanical Weed Harvester - Mr. Maier noted that the winter storage is all set. Mr. Lerner presented Mr. Maier with the trailer registration of the cutter. Mr. Lerner stated that the insurance company sent the District a list of safety recommendations they wanted implemented. Mr. Maier and Mr. Eldred stated that they had been present when the insurance inspection had been done and these issues were already resolved. Mr. Ronzio advises that they have received an excise tax bill for the cutter, as the plates that the plates (tags) the district was issued by the Registry of Motor Vehicles were not municipal plates.  
c. Treatment Plan-Big Robin Hood & Excalibur Lakes - Previously discussed.

5. Beach and Boat Management -
a. Beach/Dam Mowing - Mr. Lerner stated this is all done for the year.
b. North Beach - Abandoned Boat Removal - Mr. Lerner stated that the removal of the abandoned boat is a work in progress, but once the Environmental Police complete their review the boat should be disposed of before next summer. 
c. Beach and Water Testing Results - Mr. Lerner asked Mr. Maier to send him a copy of the report, as he would like one for the Board of Health. Mr. Maier asked if the district would require weekly water testing again next year. Mr. Lerner stated that all beaches in Becket they would be required to do weekly testing until a reliable history can be established. He went on to state that beaches, which remain free of contamination for at least two years, might request a bi-monthly wavier, but waivers are issued at the discretion of the Becket Board of Health.  
6. Opt-Out Requests STATUS  - Mr. Ronzio noted there is nothing new to report, as he is still awaiting Attorney Goodman’s report. Mr. Lerner noted that there are no new opt-outs at this time. 
7. Property Acquisitions / Donations - 
a. Bilodeau Property - Mr. Ronzio noted that the Becket Tax collector Mr. Bilodeau has relatives that would like to donate three parcels of land to the District. Mr. Ronzio stated that the land is for the most part a wetland. Mr. Ronzio stated that the committee should consider designating these parcels as conservation land when the property is transferred.  
b. 25 Will Scarlet Drive - Mr. Lerner noted the closing took place on September 30th. He further stated that the necessary property insurance is in place. He explained that a list of potential renovations would be presented to the committee at a later date. Mr. Ronzio reviewed the installation of the new septic system and field that was put in by Fannie Mae. Ms. Borsari asked about any improvements that may be made to the outside of the building. Mr. Ronzio explained that there is a process that will need to be followed before any modifications can be made.

c. Mil Assoc. - Mr. Ronzio stated there is nothing new to report, as they have to wait for a good title before the committee can move forward with the donation. When asked Mr. Ronzio stated that the property is located on King Arthur Drive.
d. Angelini Property -Mr. Ronzio stated that Mr. Angelini hired a registered land surveyor and submitted a counter proposal boundary plan. Mr. Ronzio explained that it is very similar to the one proposed by the district. He explained the new plan proposed trading two equal 200 square feet parcels with the Angelini’s getting a parcel adjacent to Whistling Arrow Land and the district getting a parcel next to the Arrow Beach.  The committee agrees this is fair exchange and should be done whenever Atty. Goodman can get to it.    
8. Website - Ms. Cowell stated there is nothing new to report. She noted that she would be in touch with the tax collector's office in the next couple of weeks to discuss a tax stuffer. Mr. Lerner stated that tax bill are mailed prior to December 31st. Ms. Julia Grace noted that she believed by using the tax bill for this venue the district will surely miss many of the people that don’t receive tax bill directly because the bills go to the lender who pays the taxes. Mr. Lerner takes comments under advisement, stating they are doing their best to increase the committee communication with the district’s constituents. 
9. Any other business to come before the Committee – Mr. Lerner stated that the district received a letter from Mr. Wheeler's Attorney. He explained that he just received the letter and will forward it to them for their review. Mr. Ronzio reminded committee members that in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law this issue should only be discussed at prudential committee meetings.
a. Emergency Action Plan - Mr. Lerner invited Ms. Fishell to speak about her continued work on the Emergency Action Plan. Ms. Fishell stated that she has met with Mr. Tim Sullivan; the Becket Emergency Management Director and shared her work to date and all is going well. She further noted that she is now awaiting Mr. Sullivan response on a few details.  
b. Weed Cutter Winter Storage - Previously discussed.
c. Budget Planning – Mr. Lerner stated that everyone should start thinking about next year's budget. Mr. Taylor noted that the big expense would be Lancelot. Mr. Lerner stated that although it is early, everyone should be prepared so that they are ready to discuss the budget in detail in January. Mr. Ronzio explained the upcoming USDA loan repayments as well as anticipated payment due to Tighe & Bond for the engineering work on Lancelot Dam. Mr. Ronzio noted that because the dam engineering must be completed this fall and the USDA loan repayment is due at the same time payment of both bills is a budgeting nightmare. Committee members stated that they are comfortable with the numbers and figures presented.

10. Opt-Out Requests & Procedural Revisions - Previously discussed; nothing new to report. 
11. Public Input – Ms. Borsari asked about the proxies that are sent to the proprietors for the District’s Annual Meeting. She requested that the area that is designated for a "write-in" candidate be more pronounced, as many people do not realize that they can write in a person of their choice. Mr. Lerner stated that the prudential committee would look into it and be as accommodating as possible. Mr. Ronzio noted that the committee reviews and approves the form as part of the warrant and budget approval process and he would get back to her as soon as the new form is finalized and approved.
12. Review Correspondence - Read and Reviewed.

13. Warrants #5 FY2016 - Warrants are passed out for the committee to read and review. Mr. Ronzio provided a brief explanation of all items that appear on the warrant. The warrant is amended to $9,087.81. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as amended, Mr. Maier seconded, and the amended warrant is unanimously approved. Mr. Ronzio reviews the ending balances with accounts discussed.  
14. Continuation - Mr. Eldred made a motion to continue the meeting to a date and time certain. The motion was to reconvene at 12:45 PM on October 10, 2015, Mr. Maier seconded the motion; Meeting is unanimously continued until after the district’s Tax Classification hearing at 12:45PM. 

15. Tax Classification Hearing - Mr. Lerner, upon determining that a quorum of the committee, Mr. Lerner, Mr. Eldred, Ms. Fitzsimmons and Ms. Cowell being present, reconvened the prudential committee meeting and called the district’s Tax Classification hearing to order at 12:45 PM. This hearing was properly noticed in the Berkshire Eagle on October 1, 2015 to discuss the various options available to the district and to determine the local property tax burden for all classes of real property located in the district for fiscal year 2016. 
The classes discussed were: 
''Class one, residential'', property used or held for human habitation containing one or more dwelling units including rooming houses with facilities designed and used for living, sleeping, cooking and eating on a non-transient basis, including a bed and breakfast home with no more than three rooms for rent. Such property includes accessory land, buildings or improvements incidental to such habitation and used exclusively by the residents of the property or their guests. Such property shall include: (i) land that is situated in a residential zone and has been subdivided into residential lots; and (ii) land used for the purpose of a manufactured housing community, as defined in section thirty-two F of chapter one hundred and forty. Such property shall not include a hotel, or motel. Such property may be exempt from taxation under other provisions of law.

''Class two, open-space'', land which is not otherwise classified and which is not taxable under the provisions of chapters sixty-one, sixty-one A or sixty-one B, or taxable under a permanent conservation restriction, and which land is not held for the production of income but is maintained in an open or natural condition and which contributes significantly to the benefit and enjoyment of the public. In a city or town that has elected to adopt section 2A of chapter 61, section 4A of chapter 61A or section 2A of chapter 61B, class two, open-space shall include land taxable under chapter 61, 61A or 61B.

''Class three, commercial'', property used or held for use for business purposes and not specifically includible in another class, including but not limited to any commercial, business, retail, trade, service, recreational, agricultural, artistic, sporting, fraternal, governmental, educational, medical or religious enterprise, for non-profit purposes. Such property may be expressly exempt from taxation under other provisions of this chapter.

''Class four, industrial'', property used or held for use for manufacturing, milling, converting, producing, processing or fabricating materials; the extraction or processing of materials unserviceable in their natural state to create commercial products or materials; the mechanical, chemical or electronic transformation of property into new products and any use that is incidental to or an integral part of such use, whether for profit or non-profit purposes; and property used or held for uses for the storage, transmitting and generating of utilities regulated by the department of public utilities or the department of telecommunications and cable. Such property may be exempt from taxation under other provisions of law.

After input from those in attendance and a brief discussion of the advantages and disadvantages, the committee decided unanimously by voice vote that the district would continue to use a single residential tax class for all property located within the district.
Mr. Lerner declared the public Tax Classification Hearing for FY2016 closed.
16. Resumption of the October 10, 2015 Prudential Committee Meeting - Mr. Lerner, upon determining that a quorum of the committee, Mr. Lerner, Mr. Eldred, Ms. Fitzsimmons and Ms. Cowell being present, called for the resumption of the district’s prudential committee meeting at 12:58 PM. 

17. Adjournment – Mr. Eldred made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Cowell seconded the motion; the meeting adjourned at 12:59 PM. 

Schedule next meeting for Saturday, November 14, 2015 at 10:00 AM.
Respectfully submitted,
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